
ITEM 8 - Action 
January 28, 2009

Approval of TPB Letter to EPA Commenting on the Proposed
Inclusion of Montgomery and Prince George's Counties in the

Baltimore Nonattainment area for the 2006 24-Hour Fine
Particulates (PM 2.5) Standard

Staff
Recommendation: 

• Receive briefing on a draft letter from TPB,
the Metropolitan Washington Air Quality
Committee (MWAQC) and the COG Board of
Directors to the Environmental Protection
Agency (EPA) which will provide comments
on the proposed inclusion of Montgomery
and Prince George's Counties in the
Baltimore non-attainment area.

• Authorize the TPB Chairman to sign the letter
to EPA providing comments on the inclusion
of Montgomery and Prince George's Counties
in the Baltimore Metropolitan Area
non-attainment designation.  (MWAQC will
also discuss the draft joint letter at its meeting
scheduled for noon on January 28, 2009.)

Issues: EPA’s proposal could result in future air quality
conformity issues in the Baltimore
non-attainment area having an effect upon
transportation planning processes in the
Washington area (and vice versa).

Background: The Board will be briefed on EPA's proposed
inclusion of Montgomery and Prince George's



Counties in the designation of the Baltimore
Metropolitan Area as being in non-attainment
for the 2006 24-hour PM 2.5 standard. The
Board will also be briefed on potential air
quality conformity issues.  




























